
PUBLIC NOTICE 

The U.S. Department of Commerce, Economic Development Administration (EDA) is 
considering a request for Federal assistance from the Village of Delta and the Fulton County 
Commissioners to complete the Raw Water Service project in the Village of Delta and Fulton 
County, Ohio for the purpose of constructing a pump station to provide raw water service to 
support economic development in the area.   Pursuant to the National Environmental Policy Act 
of 1969 and the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966, as amended, EDA is conducting an 
environmental assessment (EA) of the proposed project. 
 
This project involves the construction of a new raw water pump station which will include two 
new vertical turbine can style pumps.  The building will be a masonry structure with a precast 
concrete plank roof, insulated membrane roofing and will be constructed on Village of Delta 
property immediately adjacent to the existing water treatment plant. The purpose of the EDA 
project is provide a raw water supply which will support and enhance economic development in 
the area and immediately support the expansion projects of Nature Fresh Farms, Inc. and MetalX.  
Project information is available for review at the Village of Delta Office, 401 Main St., Delta, 
Ohio 43515 – 419-822-3190 or the Maumee Valley Planning Organization at 
www.mvpo.org/economic or 419-784-3882.   
 
If you have any information regarding potential environmental impacts associated with this 
proposed project, please provide it in writing to: 

 Robin D. Bush, LEED, AP 
 Coordinator, Environmental & Strategic Analysis 

US Department of Commerce 
 Economic Development Administration 

 Chicago Region 
 230 S. Dearborn, Suite 3280 

 Chicago, IL 60604 
 
A copy of the NEPA/NHPA decisional document will be available upon request at the above 
EDA Regional Office. 

Comments received in the EDA Regional Office by 5:00 pm on March 19, 2018 will be 
considered.   
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